Attachment F

Scott McCormick

From: Laura Keehan <lkeehan@ci.olympia.wa.us>
Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2024 5:36 PM

To: Scott McCormick

Subject: RE: Yelm Hwy Park application

Hi Scott,

Is something like this what you need:

In November the Olympia School District notified the City that due to enrollment declines they would no longer be
collocating a school at the site. Because the special use permitting process was already nearing completion it was
advised that the project could proceed with land use permitting and subsequently the City could submit for a revision to
the Special Use Permit to remove the school and revise the site plan to only include the park uses on the site.

Not knowing what the rest of the staff report says, I’'m not sure if this meets what you need. Let me know! Also, could |
take a quick read of the draft staff report before you submit it tomorrow?

Thanks!

Laura Keehan

Parks Planning and Design Manager
Olympia Parks, Arts and Recreation
She/Her Pronouns

360.570.5855 | [keehan@ci.olympia.wa.us

An email to and from this address is a public record and subject to disclosure.

From: Scott McCormick <scott.mccormick@co.thurston.wa.us>
Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2024 2:10 PM

To: Laura Keehan <lkeehan@ci.olympia.wa.us>

Subject: RE: Yelm Hwy Park application

Hi Laura,

My staff report is due tomorrow and I’'m going through all the attachments. | couldn’t find an updated project narrative
and | don’t remember getting one. | may very well have missed it so if you do have that could you email it to me
please. The first narrative was from your consultant. | don’t think | got a revised narrative from them.

It can be fairly simple, explain what is requested and discuss the changes with the school and re-design being worked
on. Thank you so much!!

Scott

Scott McCormick | Associate Planner, MES (he/him)

Thurston County Community Planning & Economic Development
3000 Pacific Ave SE, Suite 100, Olympia, Washington 98501



